

Kellner Knights Club Meeting Minutes
November 14, 2019
@ Chat'R'Box

1. Introductions/guests
 - a. Announcements/Guests
2. Secretary's Report – October meeting minutes were posted on line. Motion to accept made by Dan Muleski and 2nd by Justin Conner. Motion approved
3. Treasurers Report: All accounts have been paid and reconciled. Motion to accept made by Justin Conner and 2nd by Mark Placek.
4. Vice Presidents Report
 - a. Membership renewal details – currently 104 members.
5. Trail & Equipment Report:
 - a. Trail section updates
 - i. Dennis Moon - completed
 - ii. Tim Zirnhelt - completed
 - iii. Justin Conner/Matt Alft - completed
 - iv. Mike & Shirley Stensberg – completed (Bohn replaced culvert)
 - v. Scott Dougherty/Steve Kinney - completed
 - vi. Randy Buss; David Akkerman request – no reply
 - vii. Josh Lassa – Made it to Sleep Inn, still some corn in the fields
 - b. Equipment
 - i. Brush hog repairs need to be done. Josh will do this.
6. AWSC
 - a. Dan and Lori attended workshop in Appleton and reported on breakout sessions
 - b. Trespassing remains the #1 reason trails are lost for clubs
 - c. Consider joining ACSA as they are the federal watch dog for the sport
7. Portage County:
 - a. Map update – All of the ones we were assigned looked good and the map is in it's in its final stages.
 - b. We need to confirm our funded miles
8. Wood County:
 - a. Map update; renewal in progress – should be done in December.
 - b. 1st half billing due 1/8/2020. We will need to have all trail work hours.
 - c. Charlie Hoogesteger is our new snowmobile patrol representative
 - d. GPS of trails needs to be done
 - i. We are out of compliance and will not receive any unfunded miles until we are.
 - ii. Groomer GPS unit to be installed.
 - iii. County Ride; Kellner Knights to host/partner with another club – have been unable to find a co-host.

- iv. Confirmed our funded miles with Sandra Green (Wood County) and Jillian Steffes (DNR) – Still looking into who would replace the bridge that crosses the Bloody Run.
- v. Groomer function hosted by Vesper (location Arpin?) – Vesper is still working on this event.

9. Youth Committee – nothing to report.

10. Old Business

- a. New Website – David is working on this to be completed early in the New Year.
- b. Gun Raffle volunteer – we are in need of someone to run this early/mid-summer. The board has started the initial event by talking with sponsors who would be willing to help run this at their establishment as well as pricing for guns. Just need 1-2 individuals willing to coordinate the rest (ticket printing, distribution, etc.)
- c. Radar Run signage/posters (also for kiosks) – signage inventory list ready to go out.
- d. Tucker purchase – went smoothly, Josh made a few small tweaks to the Tucker. We are good to go.
- e. Landowner's event – Very successful and a fun event for all.

11. New Business

- a. Safety Class to be held in December at the Grand Rapids Fire Dept. Thanks to Matt Alft, Lori Heidman, Brian King, and Ken Hopfensperger for helping at these educational sessions (and any others I missed.)
- b. Polar Plunge will be held at the Ridge's this year. They asked us to groom the snowshoe trail, but we discussed the fact that our groomer may be too big for this and that the cross country groomer may be a better choice. We will discuss this with the Polar Plunge committee.

12. Adjourned meeting at 7:54pm